

SAPA Monthly Meeting

14th December 2020

Attendees (via Zoom):

Neil Priestner Mary Ireland

Lynda Nempotakis Sheila Sheerin

Mr Stephen Brady (College) Lucia Eleuterio

Cathy McBride Mene Bahillo de Wester

Mark Lilley Brett Winter-Roach

Previous Actions:

• There were no specific actions for December from November's meeting

Christmas Raffle:

The raffle was successfully completed earlier in the evening. All the winners to be contacted and Hampers will need to be collected from the college.

A discussion took place regarding the surplus of raffle donations which seems to be mostly snacks such as pretzels/crisps. Mary said it was her understanding from earlier discussions that surplus donations were often returned to the boys. It was agreed that any surplus would be provided to Mr Brady for him to distribute to the Year 7 boys.

Neil confirmed the raffle had raised £5,800 which after costs would equate to £5,300. He thanked everybody for their efforts adding that the raffle results would be displayed in the prep and the college on Tuesday. Mr Brady seconded that everybody had done a fabulous job.

Finances

Neil confirmed the current bank balance is £2,500 and going forward will be nearer £8,000.

He said the plan for the next 6 months will be:

Relaunch of the SAPA 100 club including online arrangements

- Future Uniform sales including Sports Camps & Rugby matches
- Possible involvement in Hale Carnival
- Summer term event

<u>AOB</u>

Both Lucia and Mene offered their help with Uniform sales.

Next Meeting: Monday 8th February at 7.00pm via Zoom